CHARLES E. GRASSLEY, IOWA, CHAIRMAN

ORRIN G. HATCH, UTAH
LINDSEY O. GRAHAM, SOUTH CAROLINA
JOHN CORNYN, TEXAS
MICHAEL S. LEE, UTAH
TED CRUZ, TEXAS
BEN SASSE, NEBRASKA
JEFF FLAKE, ARIZONA
MIKE CRAPO, IDAHO
THOM TILLIS, NORTH CAROLINA
JOHN KENNEDY, LOUISIANA

DIANNE FEINSTEIN, CALIFORNIA
PATRICK J. LEAHY, VERMONT
RICHARD J. DUBRIN, ILINOIS
SHELDON WHITEHOUSE, RHODE ISLAND
AMY KLOBUCHAR, MINNESOTA
CHRISTOPHER A. COONS, DELAWARE
RICHARD BLUMENTHAL, CONNECTICUT
MAZIE K. HIRONO, HAWAII
CORY A. BOOKER, NEW JERSEY
KAMALA D. HARRIS, CALIFORNIA



Kolan L. Davis, Chief Counsel and Staff Director Jennifer Duck, Democratic Chief Counsel and Staff Director

August 27, 2018

VIA ELECTRONIC TRANSMISSION

The Honorable Christopher Wray Director Federal Bureau of Investigation

Dear Director Wray:

On February 23, 2018, Deputy Director Bowdich briefed the Committee regarding the Parkland shooting. In that briefing, and at the Committee's March 14, 2018, Parkland hearing, Mr. Bowdich said that the FBI had begun a review of the internal process failures relating to, among other things, the intake procedure for call-in tips and what transpired in the Parkland case. Since then, Committee staff have, on numerous occasions, asked for updates regarding that report and in May 2018 they were told it would be final by approximately mid-June.

On May 30, 2018, your staff offered Mr. Bowdich to provide a follow-up briefing, presumably to discuss the report, to be scheduled for mid-June. A few days later, your staff informed the Committee that this briefing would have to be rescheduled and that the report was not available. Since then, Committee staff have requested a copy of the report seven times from the FBI—insisting that for a briefing to be meaningful the report must be complete—but the FBI has still not provided us with a date by which we can expect the report. On July 18, 2018, the FBI emailed Committee staff to inform them that Mr. Bowdich could brief the Committee, but the report would be unavailable beforehand. Committee staff then asked why, to which the FBI has thus far failed to respond—not even offering a timeline for the report. Committee staff even sought the assistance of legislative affairs staff at the Department of Justice. Committee staff were told that the FBI could provide a briefing, but there was no timeline for the report's completion.

This is unacceptable. It has been six months since the Parkland shooting, and the FBI still has not produced a report accounting for its actions or failure to act, as the case may be. This report is a necessary prerequisite to any meaningful briefing. Furthermore, the FBI's failure to

^[1] May 31, 2018 email to Chris McDonough; June 4, 2018 email to Chris McDonough; June 8, 2018 email to Chris McDonough; June 26, 2018 email to Chris McDonough; July 2, 2018 email to Chris McDonough; July 12, 2018 email to Chris McDonough; August 2, 2018 email to Chris McDonough.

timely and professionally respond to Committee inquiries regarding a publically-announced, forthcoming report illustrates a complete disregard of the Committee's oversight responsibilities.

No later than September 14, 2018, the Committee requests that Mr. Bowdich appear for a briefing and that a copy of the report be provided no less than 48 hours before. In addition, please explain why your congressional affairs staff have failed to adequately answer legitimate inquiries over a period of months regarding the production of the report to the Committee.

Sincerely Yours,

Charles E. Grassley

Church Granley

Chairman

Committee on the Judiciary